



Stottesdon and Sidbury Parish Council
Parish Council meeting held on Monday 26th October 2015 at 7.30pm in Chorley Village Hall.

Present: Cllrs Abbiss (Vice-Chairman), A Millington, C Crawford, M Evans, S Allen, D Young, J Hill,  B Hamilton-Russell.

Unitary Cllrs Madge Shineton and Gwilym Butler.

Clerk: Mrs F Morris

Parishioners: 3

As the Chairman was not present the meeting was Chaired by the Vice-Chairman Cllr R Abbiss.

0)
Public participation:

Parking outside Stottesdon School/Glebe Drive:

Matt Home spoke as a parent of 2 children attending Stottesdon School. He says that 3 families live down Stanley Lane who all take children to Stottesdon School and asked if any pressure could be put on Shropshire Council to pick up/drop off the children from Stanley Lane which would then free up 3 parking spaces outside the School.

He pointed out that the lane is suitable for the mini bus to go down as he already has a son who is collected from home and taken to Severndale at Shrewsbury and that Veolia collect their bins from the properties.

Amie Williams a resident of Glebe Drive complained about the dangerous and inconsiderate parking outside the school and in Glebe Drive. 4x4 vehicles etc are parking on the grass, blocking pavements and parking on dropped kerbs therefore preventing access. To exit Glebe Drive is a nightmare as you have to watch vehicles/children from every direction possible. Amie had provided the Clerk with photographs of the problems.

Katie Jones, Headteacher, confirmed that she had put numerous items in the newsletter together with maps of parking places in Glebe Drive. Sandra at The Fighting Cocks also agreed that parents could use the pub car park mornings and evenings but some parents were not happy as there is not a continuous pavement for the children to walk along.

Katie also confirmed that 1/3 of the children come in taxis and the school does have a staggered time of dropping children off from 8.45am-8.50am. 

The Clerk confirmed that after consultation with Unitary Cllr Shineton regarding the problem emails were sent to Star Housing and the Police asking for help/advice. 2 photographs which were available at the time were also sent to the Police.

Star Housing confirmed that tenants are not permitted to park on the grassed areas and anyone driving on the grassed areas is actually a contravention of the road traffic act.

There are no designated parking places for residents so there is little that they can do to prevent the parking.

The Police have promised to come out and have a look at the problems after half term and will talk to parents. It is an offence to block a pavement if a person pushing a buggy cannot use the pavement or a disabled person is unable to pass.

Clerk confirmed that she did stop and point out to one parent last week that there was actually 5 parking bays empty at the end of the drive so there was no need to park on the pavement – the parent said that she did not realise the spaces were there.

Katie Jones asked the Clerk to let her have the photographs and she would identify the parents involved and speak to them.

1)
Apologies for absence:

Cllrs H Barratt (family illness), T Caswell (family). It was RESOLVED to accept these apologies.

2)
Declaration of Interests

The Localism Act 2011, Relevant Authorities (Disclosable Pecuniary Interests) Regulations 2012.  
Members are reminded that they are required to leave the room during the discussion and voting on matters in which they have a disclosable pecuniary interest, whether or not the interest is entered in the register of member’s interests maintained by the Monitoring Officer.

Cllr Evans – item 4 – neighbour to school.

3)
Future development at Stottesdon Primary School – Dr M Home (Chair of Governors) 

Dr Matt Home, Chair of Governors pointed out that the School House was on the market with sale proceeds being made available to the school.

Katie Jones confirmed that the school is a thriving school and in the top 10% of schools nationally.

The main drawback at the school is lack of a hall – lunches are served in very limited space in the current hall. A hall is needed in order for PE in winter to be available on site instead of having to travel elsewhere which is costing money each year to do this.

Special needs children struggle due to lack of space, library facilities have been reduced.

The wrap round care provided by Playgroup is over subscribed and they are now struggling for space.

The Diocese has agreed that money from the sale of the house will be available to the school and the prospects are very exciting. As the school is now an Academy grants are available from the Education Funding Agency. If the school are successful with their funding request (will know in April) they hope to relocate the kitchen and garden facilities around the hall. A covered walkway to the hall will be constructed and will be available for the playgroup to use. There will also be a second floor meeting room.

Questions asked:

Had plans been submitted? - Have not yet submitted and Mrs Jones was questioned as to whether pre-application advice had been sought – ‘no just Building Consultants involved at present’.

Height – the hall will have a pitched roof lower than the school house roof.

Use of hall by others – happy for ‘other use’ but would not like to compete with other settings in the parish.

Had thought been given to converting the school house – both the school and playgroup had looked at this but it was considered too small and did not trigger grants available.

Had ground source heating been considered – yes but still in very early stages.

Chairman thanked both Dr Matt Home and Mrs Jones for attending and outlining the proposal.

4)
Parking problems – Glebe Drive and outside Stottesdon School:

This item had been discussed under public participation at the beginning of the meeting.

Clerk had been provided with more photographs and pointed out that the first two had been sent to show the extent of the problem and not for any action to be taken.  The concern is the safety of the children and other road users and for residents to be able to access their properties.
Clerk confirmed that there is a vehicle occupying a parking space which has been SORN off the road and is therefore parked there illegally. On speaking to Cllr Barratt she had offered to go and speak to the owner if Councillors agreed. It was RESOLVED that the Chairman (Cllr Barratt) goes and speaks to the owner asking for the vehicle to be removed and wait and see what the Police have to say once they have been out and looked at the problem.
5)
To confirm minutes of the meeting held on 28th September:
These were circulated with the agenda and it was RESOLVED that these be signed as a true record and were signed accordingly.

6)
Matters Arising from the minutes:
(a) Progress report from Clerk:
Road Name signs:

The working party has not met yet but Clerk has received a request for a sign at MIDWINTERS. Cllr Allen offered to go round and photograph all finger posts in the parish.
Heart Start training:

Following the item in the newsletter 3 people have come forward expressing an interest in the course and the details have been passed to Matt Home.

Rays Farm hedge:

Clerk thinks this has now been cut back – can anyone confirm this?

FP/BW problems – No reply received from SC but Richard Knight is away until 29th October.

Litter bin:

Request for this by Chorley Chapel – on the list!

Trees at Burnt Pitt Farm and Kevock Croft were cut down last week.

Local Council Award Scheme – forms completed to apply for reaccreditation.

Training session organised at Kinlet Village Hall – 25th November – Fundamentals for Cllrs. Clerk has already received bookings from Cllrs Allen and Crawford – anyone else interested should contact the Clerk.,

(b)Any other matters arising:

Cllr Hamilton-Russell pointed out that he had been made aware by Mr Morris of Duddlewick Farm that he understands that further solar panels are to be installed at The Mass House/Raggits quarry. As the tenant of the land he is concerned as he will have to vacate the land. Clerk pointed out that no plans had been received. It was RESOLVED that if plans are received then Mr Morris will be notified of any meeting to discuss the application.

7)
Planning applications: 

   a) If any received after issue of the agenda – None received.
b) Planning permissions/refusals:

b1) Reference:  15/03770/TCA (validated: 01/09/2015)

Address:  The Rectory, Stottesdon, Kidderminster, Shropshire, DY14 8UE

Proposal:  Various works to trees (see attached schedule) within Stottesdon Conservation Area

Decision:  No Objection

B2) Reference:  15/03873/TCA (validated: 07/09/2015)

Address:  Burnt Pitt Farm, Stottesdon, Kidderminster, Shropshire, DY14 8UQ

Proposal:  To fell 1No Conifer Tree within Stottesdon Conservation Area

Decision:  No Objection

B3) Reference:  15/03830/TCA (validated: 03/09/2015)

 Address:  Kevock Croft, Stottesdon, Kidderminster, Shropshire, DY14 8UE

Proposal:  To fell 1 Eucalyptus tree within the Stottesdon conservation area

Decision:  No Objection

c) Any others received after issue of agenda – None received.
8)
SALC report:
Cllr Abbiss reported on the following:

Meeting held with MP’s and discussions took place regarding:

· wind farms

· solar

· TB

· proposals to sell Housing Association houses and buy more land

· suggested Villages of less than 3000 population and s106 properties exempt

· Health/Education  -  share anxiety

· AGM Saturday 31st October at Shirehall

· Executive AGM on 9th November where Cllr Abbiss confirmed that she will be standing down as Chairman of SALC

9)
Unitary Councillor’s report:
Cllr Butler reported on the following:

· Refuge Crisis – SC aware that they need to take part and a working group has been put together – a meeting is being held in London to conform response across Country.
· Underspending review – no option to go into Commissioning stage.

· Questions raised regarding precepts local or centralised – across county we could be paying more.

· Statutory services – Adult Social Care/Safeguarding – PC top up services? Increase local precept. 

· SC put together cross party committee to look at the role of parish and Town Councils – do you want these to change? Minimum wage increased and perhaps smaller parish councils could merge to reduce duplicating costs involved.

· Place Plan report due shortly. Infrastructure winter report.
Cllr Shineton reported the following:

· Concern regarding comments that have been published regarding immediate closure of A&E’s. There are no plans to close these and those making the comments have been asked not to put out any further misleading reports as they are categorically incorrect on this due to winter pressure plans.
· Adult Social care – considerable change in delivery – some good some not so good

· Cleobury Mortimer Library – hope this will be signed off shortly – Cleobury Country staff will be trained as librarians to level 4. . There had been a steady increase in computer use at the centre.

· SALC – Locality transformation of services – Office will be advising Town and Parish Councils.

Cllr Butler confirmed that it had been said that the ‘south of the county are used to doing things for themselves’.

Chairman thanked both Unitary Councillors for their reports.

10)
Financial matters:

a) Outstanding payments: 
Mrs F Morris – salary - £xx

HMRC PAYE - £135.58

Viking Direct- £81.80

Willowdene Resources - £463.20 current invoice plus cheque which had been mislaid of £738.00 = £1201.20

Data Protection renewal - £35

SALC account - £20 Cllr Barratt (Chairmanship training) and £40 Pensions training (Cllrs Crawford and Abbiss) = £60 total.

It was RESOLVED to pay these accounts and signatories instructed to sign cheques.

b) Income since last meeting – interest 37p (Sept) and 37p (Oct),
c) Bank statement – Approved by Cllrs and initialled by Cllr Allen.

d) Quarterly Bank reconciliation:
These were circulated to each Cllr and explained by Clerk. It was RESOLVED that this be accepted.

11)
Personnel Committee report:


Cllr Evans confirmed that the Clerk’s appraisal had been signed off.

12)
Parish matters/problems

a) Parish problems:
Parking at Chorley Chapel graveyard had been queried by residents – this belonged to the Chapel therefore the PC had no control over this.

Duddlewick bends – ‘temporary’ signs still there and the road is now dangerous. Clerk will contact SC again regarding this.

Blocked drain at the bottom of Burnt Pitt bank and also ditch flattened by large vehicles at the rear entrance to Burnt Pitt Farm on the Harcourt road. Clerk confirmed that Willowdene had looked at this a couple of years back.

Blocked drain outside the Fieldhouse, New Road, Chorley.

Clerk will report these problems to SC.

Taxi for school children from Stanley Farm – Clerk was asked to write to SC to investigate this matter.

b) Parish Watch:
Cllr Hamilton-Russell confirmed that Willowdene had contacted him regarding 2 ‘foreign’ people looking around.

PC Ann O’Leary confirmed workshop had been broken into at Bagginswood the 1st week in September.

Ludlow Police Station being reinstated.

c) Road Name signs:
Dealt with earlier.

13)
Correspondence: (noted as receive unless comments made: 

Emails forwarded include:

SALC Bulletins

MP Update newsletter

SALC Training sessions – Cllrs to confirm with Clerk if they are able to attend any sessions offered.
Connecting Shropshire Broadband Update

SALC AGM 2015 – Clerk and Cllr Barratt attending.
Stanley Farm Lane, Chorley update – BW gate repairs completed.
SC – Litter bin at Chorley – on the list!
Link to the Cabinet Report and Appendix on the Redesign of libraries and customer service points

Shropshire Council Consultation on Highways Asset Management and Communications Strategies

Need for Hedgerows Act 1997 Amendment

Future Fit - interim solution.

Health and wellbeing strategy consultation - UPDATE!

PCC Newsletter

Any other correspondence received after issue of agenda

None.

14)
Date of next meeting:
23rd November 2015

Cheques written:

Mrs F Morris – salary - £xx

HMRC PAYE - £135.58

Viking Direct- £81.80

Willowdene Resources - £463.20 current invoice plus cheque which had been mislaid of £738.00 = £1201.20

Data Protection renewal - £35

SALC account - £20 Cllr Barratt (Chairmanship training) and £40 Pensions training (Cllrs Crawford and Abbiss) = £60 total

There being no other business the meeting closed at 9.20pm.

Signed:  Chairman




Date:

These were approved at the Parish Council meeting on 23rd November 2015 after it was resolved to add the word ‘suggested’ on item 8. The alteration was initialled by the Chairman.
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